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International Day of Peace – A College commitment
Saturday 21 September is the International Day of Peace. Each year there is a theme for the day, and this year’s theme is ‘Climate Action for Peace’ which celebrates 
the 13th Sustainable Development Goal ratified by the United Nations, which urges us to “Take urgent action to combat climate change and its impacts.” Climate 
Action is a call for immediate action by all to lower greenhouse emissions, build resilience and improve education on climate change.

This year’s International Day of Peace draws inspiration from the encyclical, Laudato Si, mi’ Signore” – “Praise be to you, my Lord.”  Based on the teachings of St 
Francis, the concept of the encyclical is integral ecology; the fundamental relationship of the person with God, with one’s self, with other human beings and with 
creation.  “Everything is connected,” the Pope writes. “Concern for the environment thus needs to be joined with a sincere love for our fellow human beings and an 
unwavering commitment to resolving the problems of society.”

Ten key messages offered by the encyclical are characterised by commentators as: 
1.     The spiritual perspective is now part of the discussion on the environment.

2.     The poor are disproportionately affected by climate change.
3.     Less is more.

4.     Catholic social teaching now includes teaching on the environment.
5.     Discussions about ecology can be grounded in the Bible and church tradition.

6.     Everything is connected -- including the economy.
7.     Scientific research on the environment is to be praised and used.
8.     Widespread indifference and selfishness worsen environmental problems.
9.     Global dialogue and solidarity are needed. 
10.     A change of heart is required.

A copy of the encyclical can be found here: https://bit.ly/1Gi1BTu

Weekly Newsletter

Last Thursday, Students and Staff showed a huge amount of support, raising awareness for the R U OK? message.

Student leaders across the College held before-school and lunchtime activities, ranging from pledge tables and face  
painting to a Staff vs Students basketball match. The College Rock Bands provided live music for the events, adding to 
the positive atmosphere. headspace Mount Gambier came along during lunchtime, to raise awareness of the service 
they provide.

Staff asked R U OK? by taking part in a ‘Kris Kringle’ type activity, providing each other with a small gift or gesture, from a 
bunch of flowers to a coffee. These gifts were welcomed and appreciated.

The College’s wonderful Hospitality Academy students baked trays of R U OK? Cupcakes that were gifted to staff for  
morning tea.

Plenty of other activities took place throughout the day, including a Kindness Wall in the Junior School and the Year 12’s 
and their Reception Buddies spending some time together.

The Year 11’s also had guest speakers Lily Coote and Lucy Williams (past scholars) sharing their stories along with a panel 
of community counsellors including Tracey Wanganeen (Stand By), Sophie Coote (STTARS), Catherine (Focus One) and 
Rita Zaccardo from CAHMS that answered questions on how to best support and check in with their friends. (Pictured 
right). Please visit this link for a full list of volunteers that helped throughout the day. https://bit.ly/2lVWmvT 

Today - and every day - we’re encouraging everyone to Trust the Signs, Trust your Gut & Ask R U OK?

Tania Sigley |  Director of Wellbeing

https://bit.ly/1Gi1BTu
mailto:/content/francesco/en/encyclicals/documents/papa-francesco_20150524_enciclica-la?subject=
https://bit.ly/2lVWmvT
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CIM Team News
CIM Team News Term 3 Week 9:

Family Mass
The next family mass will be held this weekend on Sunday 

September 22 at 11am. If your child would like to help out with the 
singing or reading please contact Cisca Teodoro at the Parish Office on 8725 
6566 or Sharn de Nys at Tenison Woods College on 
denys@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Interested in the Catholic Faith? Wanting to know more? Wanting to  
become a Catholic?
You’re invited to a no obligation “Come and See INQUIRY NIGHT” on the  
Catholic Faith, on Thursday September 19 at 7pm in the Gathering Space of St 
Paul’s Church, 26 Penola Road, Mt Gambier.
There will also be an Inquiry Night held in Millicent at a date to be announced 
soon. For more details please ring Fr Dean or Cisca on 8725 6566. 

International Day of Peace
Saturday 21 of September is the International Day of Peace. Each year there 
is a theme for the day, and this year’s theme is ‘Climate Action for Peace’ 
which celebrates the 13th Sustainable Development Goal (Climate Action), 

From The Principal continued...

This week, through the leadership of Year 12 student Ryleigh McBain and our 
Senior Student Leaders, we will be celebrating the International Day of Peace, 
commencing Thursday, where a schedule has been prepared for the whole 
school community to sign a banner in support of “Climate Action for Peace.”  
On Friday morning, leaving the Rail Lands at 8:00am, the College community 
will also be invited to join a Walk for Peace to the College grounds. I urge as 
many people as possible to join in and support this committed and deliberate 
student lead approach to the International Day of Peace and ‘Climate Action 
for Peace.’  

All created things give us ideas and glimpses of the beauty of the infinitely  
beautiful Creator. Fr Julian Tenison Woods, 1881.

NAPLAN 2019
The 2019 NAPLAN Results will be sent home with Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 students 
on Thursday this week. The Individual Student Report outlines each student’s 
result, the national average, the school average and the range of achievements 
for each test domain.   A copy of each report is retained at the school.
 
Parents /Carers are invited to make a time to discuss the individual results and 
any implications for your child’s learning. In Years 3 and 5 and 7 this would be 
with the Class Teacher. With Year 9 students their Numeracy results can be 
discussed with their Mathematics and teacher and Literacy results with the  
English teacher. Home Group teachers may also be helpful when discussing 
any concerns you may have.

Parents/Carers of Year 9 students may recall that there were disruptions when 
students were sitting the 2019 Writing test. Some students did miss an amount 
of time that may have affected their result in this test but chose not to resit this 
test. If you wish to be advised of the amount of time that your child lost during 
the test please contact Chris Lloyd, our NAPLAN Coordinator via email: lloyc@
tenison.catholic.edu.au
Please also contact Chris Lloyd with any questions you have about the NAPLAN 
testing reporting.

Transforming The Pines – Starting from Week 10, Term 3 
To commence our College building program and fulfilling our Master Plan we 
are transforming The Pines, from a zone of 6 classrooms to a location that 
will house: Poplars; 12 classrooms; staff preparation area; breakout spaces;  
student and staff toilets; and wonderful grounds, with increased play and quiet 
spaces, that accentuate our ecological commitment.  We are aiming to have 
this area ready for 28 January 2020.

Civil works for the Pines Precinct are progressing well.  This is impacting on 
the parking for some senior school students so permission has been granted 
to those affected to share the car park between the Pines and Thomas Ryan 
building. 

To assist this preparation we will also be asking that at the end of week 9  
classes shift from the current Pines classrooms, so transportable removalists 
and builders can start on the site in week 10.  There will be some classroom 
challenges and parking challenges for week 10 and the first couple of weeks of 
term 4.  However I ask our community to offer their support as much as they are 
able - it will all be worth it! 

Stage One - Architectural Consultation
Edge Architects will be present on Thursday conducting consultations with 
staff and Board members in relation to Stage One of our building project,  
gravitating around the ELCC expansion, Reception and Primary school build, 
OSHC service, Music redevelopment and The Pines transformation. It will 
be a busy day of bringing our deliberate and extensive efforts in the area of  
pedagogy, to life in the built form.  I thank in anticipation all those who will be 
invoIved and I can’t wait!  

Key dates for the commencement of 2020:
A full list of 2020 key dates will follow soon, but to assist with planning I inform 
our College community of dates to commence the academic year:
Wednesday 22 January 2020 All Teaching Staff commence 
Friday 24 January 2020 Book collection day
Monday 27 January 2020  Australia Day Public Holiday
Tuesday 28 January 2020  Reception, Years 6, 8, 10, 11, 12 commence  
   Term 1. 
Wednesday 29 January 2020 All other students commence term 1.

You will note the staggered start to the commencement of the year for students.  
This approach will assist students in the identified year levels to complete the 
best possible transition processes with the relevant teaching and support staff.  

         From the Assistant Principal 
Student and Staff 

Development
This week I will focus on Student learning, reports and timetables. I will explain 
how to access information regarding your child’s learning, their reports and 
timetables for Year 8-12 students.
 
Accessing PAM
As parents/caregivers, we are always eager to be up to date with the  
learning progress of our children. The Parent Access Module (PAM) has the 
wonderful functionality to keep families informed of each child’s learning 
progress through the course of the term and semester. Every family has  
access to a PAM account, which can be opened from the Tenison Woods  
College Website or entering pam.tenison.catholic.edu.au into any web 
browser. 
 
Your Child’s Learning Area Tasks
A fantastic feature of PAM is being able to view students’ progress in their  
learning areas. As we approach the end of Term 3, I recommended that parents 
view this information. Once logged into PAM, select your child and then select 
the ‘Learning Areas’ tab. This tab provides current and timely information  
regarding assessment tasks, and the learning your child has been engaged in.
 
Term 4 Timetables
Timetables for students in Years 8 – 12 will be available for students to view in 
SIMON and parents to view through PAM. These are available from Tuesday 
1 October, 2019. To access your child’s timetable, log into PAM, select your 
child and then select the ‘Student timetable’ tab.  Opening the tab will provide  
information regarding your child’s weekly timetable for Term 4, including their 
teacher for each subject and lesson times.
 
Need PAM Support
For further information regarding accessing learning information, timetables 
and reports please access this link: http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/
community/pam
If you have specific questions or queries about reports or timetables, you 
can log a support ticket with the ICT department on the College website by  
following this link: http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/contact-ict  
Support tickets can be logged through email or using the Portal.
If you have misplaced your PAM Login, please email: pam@tenison.catholic.
edu.au

Jennie Sanderson  |  Assistant Principal – Student and Staff Development

We also look forward to preparing transition programs that will accentuate our 
relationship with parents and carers in the support of student learning and 
wellbeing. 

God Bless,

David Mezinec  |  Principal

mailto:denys%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:lloyc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:lloyc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:pam.tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/pam
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/pam
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/contact-ict
mailto:pam%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=PAM%20Support
mailto:pam%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=PAM%20Support
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put together by the United Nations in 2015. The theme draws attention to the  
importance of combatting climate change as a way of protecting and  
promoting peace throughout the world. Students from ELCC to Year 12 will sign 
a banner to show our collective commitment to seeking peace in our world and 
to work together towards fighting climate change.

There will be a walk on Friday morning to school from the Rail Lands where we 
are asking staff and students to meet at the rotunda. The walk will go down the 
Rail Lands to White Avenue and then onto the College, with the banner leading 
the procession. The walk will leave at 8:00am.

Pope Francis tells us in Laudato Si that “we must all work together to protect 
our planet.” Students and staff are invited at recess and lunch time to make 
a commitment to this Sustainable Development Goal of Climate Action.  
This will then be displayed within the school community for all to see how our  
individual efforts in fighting climate change contribute to our overall College 
commitment in caring for our common home.

Parish Mass:  
A Mt Gambier Catholic community parish mass is held each Thursday of the 
term (except Week 1) and is led by a different class or year level each week. 
Mass is held at 9:00am in the College Chapel and all parents, grandparents and 
friends are welcome to attend.

The roster for Term 3 masses is:
Thursday September 19  - Year 9
Thursday September 26  - Year 10 

Michelle Coote  |  APRIM – Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission

Just one more sleep until the 
2019 Australian Reading Hour

Tomorrow morning, Reception – Year 5 children will participate in the Reading 
Hour by devoting the hour from 9:00-10:00am to reading. This year we 
are extremely fortunate to have prestigious author and Reading Hour  
Ambassador, Sally Rippin, join us on campus for the day. Sally is really looking 
forward to meeting our students, presenting her story and discussing all things 
reading and writing!  Reception to Year 3 children who have pre-purchased 
copies of The Australian Reading Hour book, ‘The Book Buddies’ will have 
the opportunity to have these signed during the afternoon.  Year 4 and 5  
students are invited to bring along a Sally Rippin book from home, or can 
purchase a copy of ‘The Book Buddies’ on the day for $3.00 if they would 
like.

Katie Window  |  EY – Year 5 Key Literacy Teacher

8/9 Soccer State Champions
Tenison Woods College qualified for the State Finals in Year 8 and 9 Soccer 
which was held in Adelaide on Friday 13 September. The boys faced a tough 
draw with a semi-final against Faith College from the Barossa Valley. The team 
found their feet quickly and were moving the ball around with speed and  
precision, creating a number of good chances that should have resulted 
in goals. In the second half the domination continued and we ran out  
eventual winners 4-2, which meant we moved on to the State Final against a 
strong Mount Gambier High School. In the final the boys dominated the game 
from start to finish, limiting the opposition to 1 shot on goal for the whole 
game, with some more clinical finishing, the game could have been won by 
a much larger margin. With the score tied at 0-0 at half time the game was 
tense but the boys continued to control the game, had all the possession and  
eventually scored late and ran out winners 1-0, to claim the State 
Championship for Year 8 and 9 Soccer. It was a huge effort from Tenison Woods 
College and something as a coach I was extremely proud to be part of.  

Nathan Fleetwood  |   Psychology and HPE Teacher, High Performance Sports 
Program Coach

Year 12 Comfort Day
Last Friday, the Year 12 students organised a Comfort Day allowing us to wear 
comfy clothes and sharing hot chips for lunch. This was an opportunity for the 
cohort to celebrate our efforts with organising Charity Days and other various 
events in the school. It was also a good way for us to check in on each other 
following on from R U OK? Day and as we begin the hard work leading up to  
exams. The students also donated to ‘Life Boat SE’, a local free service for  
people to check in and have a chat. 

Emily Turley and James Lucas  |  School Captains
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Andy Griffiths and Terry Denton  
2019 Writing Competition

To celebrate the release of ‘The 117-Storey Treehouse’ - by Andy Griffiths and 
Illustrated by Terry Denton - Students in Reception to Year  7 are invited to write 
an imaginative short story of no more than 400 words.
The topic is ‘If you could add one level to Andy and Terry’s treehouse what would 
it be?’
Students will need to submit their stories using a submission form found at the 
following address - https://www.dymocks.com.au/promotions/andy-grif-
fiths-kids-writing-competition
The entry must be mailed to the following address by 30 September 2019.
 Dymock’s Booklover
 Level 6, 428 George Street
 Sydney NSW 2000
Please see Ms Lloyd in the College Library if you need help with this.

Chris Lloyd  |  Teacher Librarian

Year 5 ‘Classrooms of the Past’ 
Excursion

Last Thursday, the Year 5’s ventured to Penola to explore what it was like to 
live in the colonial past as we have been learning about how the colonial  
settlement began, what life was like, how it progressed and how it changed the 
lives of the Aboriginal people. We have also been investigating the gold rush 
and Eureka Stockade. 
We arrived in Penola at the Mary Mackillop Interpretive Centre and were  
greeted by the beautiful staff that work there. The students rotated between 
three different activities throughout the day. They were able to explore  
Petticoat Lane and learn the history of the cottages along the lane and the 
families who resided in them. They were able to learn more about Father  
Julian Tenison Woods and Mary Mackillop, the founders of the Sisters of Saint 
Joseph, from the exhibitions and the informative staff at the centre, who gave 
each group a mini tour of the sections. The students also experienced just 
what it would have been like to attend school in that era, entering into the 
original schoolhouse of the Sisters of St Joseph and having the very strict Mrs. 
Muller teach them just as students would’ve been taught in 1867.
The students thoroughly enjoyed stepping back in time for the day in their old 
fashion attire, enjoying games and schoolhouse experience.

Nikki Bishop  |  Year 5 Teacher

Hospitality Uniforms 
Wanted for Resale

Students who are looking to sell their pre-loved Academy of Hospitality  
uniforms are welcome to hand them in for resale to current Students for half  
the purchase price.  Please place clean, folded uniforms in a plastic bag and  
hand to Jen McCourt, or leave with Tanya Thomson at the Senior School office  
to be placed in Mrs McCourt’s pigeonhole. Remember to place your name and  
contact details on a piece of paper inside the bag.

Jen McCourt  |  Hospitality Teacher

 Easy to read novels WANTED 
for young teenagers

If you have any novels that are suitable for young teenagers and excess to 
your needs, there are 84 students at San Francisco Xavier College, Hatolia, 
Timor-Leste who would love to read them.
Please drop them off to Mrs Fisher before the end of term and they will be  
delivered in the October holidays.

Bernadette Fisher  |  Immersion Organiser

Are you an Old Scholar?
Old scholars are an integral part of the history, tradition and future of Tenison 
Woods College. 
We invite all old scholars, past parents, friends and former staff members to 
reconnect through our ‘Friends of Tenison’ committee. 
Join us for reunions, seminars and other activities to maintain an association 
with Tenison Woods College and to reconnect with former friends.
Keep up to date with all the news in the College community.
Register your details today, via our website.

Primary Mathematics  
Association Challenge

Just a reminder that any projects that students would like to enter into the  
Primary Mathematics Association Challenge  (Open for students in Reception to 
Year 7) need to either be given to their class room teacher, or to the Pam Ronan  
Centre office, by Friday 27 September. The projects can be submitted as a  
poster, powerpoint, video, or booklet.
Students can still have assistance with their project if needed at Monday  
lunchtime/s in lab 603 (in the Mall area).
There have been some great projects being completed by students already 
and I am looking forward to reading through more.  
If you have any questions, or would like further information,  
please contact me on 8724 4650 or Email: courv@tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Vanessa Courtney  |  SACE Coordinator/Science Teacher

https://www.dymocks.com.au/promotions/andy-griffiths-kids-writing-competition
https://www.dymocks.com.au/promotions/andy-griffiths-kids-writing-competition
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/old-scholars
mailto:courv%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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Caps for Kidz ‘thank you’
Thank you for everyone’s participation in the ‘Caps 4 Kidz’ project.  
Tenison Woods College collected a total of 1840 caps, weighing a total of 
4.10195 kg.

The bottle caps collected during this campaign will be melted down to 
make prosthetic hands and arms for children working in conjunction with 
UniSA and Envision.

Congratulations to the winning Schools, Glencoe Primary School in the  
Primary School category and Kangaroo Inn Area School in the Secondary 
School category.

Barb Metzger | Year 7 Teacher

Excellent results at SAPSASA Hockey
From its new competition date in September, SAPSASA Hockey once again 
proved a fabulous week for young South East Hockey players competing in 
Adelaide. Fresh from his recent trip to Bendigo representing South Australia at 
the U12 National School Sport Competition, Rhys Earle once again showed his 
tremendous field and leadership skills, to be part of the Championship Team. 
With 1 Draw and 7 Wins the Lower/Mid South East teams proved too strong 
for the opposition, finally gaining that elusive first place.  Rhys also managed 
2 best player votes in his early games and scored a crucial goal in their final 
game of the week against Lower Eyre Peninsula contributing to the 2-1 win 
against the runners up. 
Lauren Smith had a fantastic week, swapping her Goalie gear for a field stick 
and shin pads for the majority of the time, helping to support a young Lower/ 
Mid South East team with her strong defensive skills, speed and tenacity,  
especially against the strong Adelaide South East team. Playing as Goalie 
against the historically tough East Adelaide team, Lauren managed a best  
player vote, and also kept the game at an even 1-1 draw despite the strong at-
tack on what is commonly referred to as the “Nightmare” pitch (the mini pitch 
only 2/3rd the size of a regular pitch).  With a mix of wins, a draw, and a few tight 
losses the girls ended up in 5th place. 
A great week full of Sunshine, fun and success with a highlight being the  
amazing support that the both the girls and boys team showed each other! 

Class Placements for 2020
Planning for 2020 classes is about to begin in both the Junior and Middle 
School. Staff give deep and careful consideration to the class placement of 
students, ensuring the best and most informed educational and wellbeing  
decisions are made. At the beginning of Term 4, Junior and Middle Primary  
students will receive a note from class teachers regarding this process; please 
ensure that you discuss this with your child, sign and return the relevant 
section. Students currently in Years 8 and 9 will work with their Home group 
teacher to identify and name those students who best support their learning 
at school.

If you feel there are exceptional and valid circumstances for your child that 
need to be considered, please address these in writing to Jill Rogers, Head of 
Junior School (R-5) at rogej@tenison.catholic.edu.au or Nick Patzel, Head 
of Middle School (Years 6-9) at patzn@tenison.catholic.edu.au by Friday 25 
October 2019 (end of Week 2, Term 4). Please note that requests for specific 
teachers are unable to be considered. Thankyou.

Traffic restrictions will apply
As of tomorrow morning, with the commencement of the next phase of the 
construction at the back of the College, there will be unavoidable disruptions 
to car parking and navigation of the roads throughout the College.

Access to the car park at the rear of the Moorak/Thomas Ryan Building 
will be restricted to one way only. Vehicles will only be able to enter this 
car park via the White Avenue driveway. If you drive past the narrowing, 
please adhere to signage, identifying restrictions. 

Cars entering via Shepherdson Road will only be able to drop students 
off as far as the outside of the Music building and then exit again via  
Shepherdson Road.

We apologise for any inconvenience caused, and aim to reduce disruption as 
soon as possible. 

Neal Turley | Business Manager

College welcomed  
Open Music Academy 

Tenison Woods College was delighted to host the Open Music Academy 
from the Elder Conservatorium last weekend. Due to new funding, the Elder  
Conservatorium (which is part of the University of Adelaide) is able to  
connect with music students and teachers in regional areas. We were host 
to head of Keyboard Lucinda Collins, Head of Strings Liz Layton, Musician 
and Educator Julian Ferraretto, Open Music Academy Artistic Director Emily  
Dollman and fourteen under-graduate students from the Chamber Orchestra.  
Many students and teachers from across the South East attended the  
weekend and participated (at no charge) in many workshops including  
Piano Workshops, Piano Masterclasses, String Workshops, String  
Masterclasses, Teacher Training and many Creative Music Workshops. It was an 
inspiring weekend for our local students who relished the opportunity to work 
alongside some of the State’s best musicians and educators. 

Beth Creedy  |  Head of Music

ATTENTION! 
CARPARK DISRUPTION

mailto:rogej%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=2020%20Class%20Placements
mailto:patzn%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=2020%20Class%20Placements
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Recipe of the Week
Chocolate Mint Teacup Puddings

Please find the recipe  here.
For daily posts, please follow the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden on  
Instagram at sakg.twc.

Jen McCourt  |  Hospitality Teacher

Hats Term 4
Please be advised, the old style Tenison Woods College Hats will not be  
permitted from Term 4. If you wish to purchase a new hat, these are available 
from the Uniform Shop. Visit www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/ 
uniform-shop for Online Orders, or call in and see the helpful staff. 
Hats are $15 and are available for all year levels in two sizes. 

SAPSASA Soccer success
Last week the Football (Soccer) carnival for SAPSASA representative boys and 
girls teams for students in Years 6 and 7 was held at Barratt Reserve, West 
Beach in Adelaide. Following on from the trials that were held at the College 
earlier this term four girls and nine boys attended the carnival with the boys  
representing the Lower South East and the girls side a composite side  
representing both the Lower and Mid South East Regions. 
The boys side, that was coached by Scott Dickson competed in Division 2 and 
finished the carnival as the highest placed country zone, holding their own 
against the metropolitan zones. While the girls side competed in Division 2 
against predominantly metropolitan sides. 
All players representing the College displayed outstanding qualities during 
the four day carnival and were recognised by their coaches for their work ethic 
and sportsmanship. At the end of the carnival all players involved received a  
certificate of participation aligned against the Australian Curriculum  
achievement standards. 

Scott Dickson | SAPSASA Boys Football (Soccer) Coach 

Bruhn Literacy Tutoring 
Bruhn Literacy Tutoring is a privately run tutoring business, which is  
conducted on site at Tenison Woods College during school hours. I specifically 
use the ‘Cracking the ABC Code’ tutoring program which is an evidence-based 
program, designed to rapidly improve reading and spelling for those struggling 
with literacy. Programs run for a varying number of weeks but generally no 
less than 20 weeks. Programs are mostly delivered to children in Years 1 to 
5. I have 2 session times available for next term, which would ideally lead to  
continuing the program in 2020. The program does require substantial parent 
commitment and is $50/session. If you would like to know more or have  
inquiries, please email me ASAP, at bruhp@tenison.catholic.edu.au or visit 
www.crackingtheabccode.com

Trish Bruhn | Teacher, Early Literacy Intervention Key Teacher, Cracking the 
ABC Code Tutor

Photo Gallery R U OK? 
DAY

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44833665/Recipe_Week_9_Smaller.pdf
https://www.instagram.com/sakg.twc/?hl=en
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/uniform-shop
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http://www.crackingtheabccode.com
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Upcoming Events:
Thursday 19 September
• 7:30am - STEM Girls Experience, Adelaide 
• 8:40am - Barista Course, TAFE, SA
• 9:00am - Poplars Camp, Tarooki Campsite – Robe
• 9:00am - Year 11 RE Beach Cleanup, Brown’s Beach
• 6:00pm - Year 12 Exam Quiz Night, PRC Upstairs

Friday 20 September
• STEM Girls Experience, Adelaide
• Poplars Camp, Tarooki Campsite – Robe
• 9:00am - Year 1 Penola Excursion
• 9:00am - Year 10 Retreat, Mount Gambier City Hall
• 9:20am - Junior Poplars Gymnastics Excursion, Blue Lake Gymnastics Club  
 - West Gambier
• 2:30pm - Junior School Assembly, Barrie Holmes Stadium 

Saturday 21 September
• 6:00pm – Mass, St Pauls Church
• International Day of Peace

Sunday 22 September
• 11:00am – Family Mass, St Pauls Church

Monday 23 September
• Catch up School Photos 8:15am (half day) 

Tuesday 24 September
• STARS Junior School PJ & Onsie Day (Gold Coin Donation)
• 10:15am - Showcase Rehearsals, Casadio Park
• Year 6/7 Knockout Netball Finals, Adelaide
• 1:20pm - Junior School STARS BBQ (Vinnies Winter Appeal)
• 6:00pm - Timor Immersion Bowling @ Kaboom
• 6:30pm - Music Showcase, Casadio Park

Wednesday 25 September
• Year 6/7 Knockout Netball Finals, Adelaide
• 12:00pm - Junior HPSP Jetts Fitness Session
• 1:50pm - Senior HPSP Jetts Fitness Session
• 7:30pm - College Board Meeting 

Uniform Shop
Regular Opening Hours: 
Tuesday: 8:00am - 12:00pm                Thursday: 1:00pm - 5:00pm
A reminder that Students are required to wear their Winter Uniforms for  
Term 3.

Uniform Shop School Holiday Opening Hours: 
Week 1 Holidays 
Tuesday:  October 1           Closed
Thursday:  October 3      Closed

Week 2 Holidays 
Tuesday:  October 8           8am-12pm
Thursday:  October 10         1pm-5pm

Contact Us: 
E: thecollegeshop@tenison.catholic.edu.au      T:  (08) 8724 4637

Canteen Roster - Week 10 T3 & Week 1 T4
For those rostered to work in the canteen, your starting time is 10:00am and 
your finishing time is 2:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact the 
Canteen Manager, Leanne Sandow. Thank you for your assistance.
WEEK 10, TERM 3                WEEK 1, TERM 4

Please note: Lunch order bags can only be used once, they are not reusable.

Shining Light Awards Recipients 
Bob and Hopper Gabriel

Introducing two of this year’s Shining Light Recipients: Bob and Hopper 
Gabriel

Robert and Dorothy (affectionately known as “Hopper”) Gabriel have been  
involved within the College Community since 1942. Bob was a student at 
Marist Brothers.

Bob and Hopper met in the early 1950’s. Soon after, they got married and  
started a family; culminating in 7 children in just 9 years!

Bob began work as an apprentice for Phil Lambie at the age of 15. In 1959, 
Lambie retired and offered Bob the opportunity to take on his client list.  
In doing so, RW & DD Gabriel Electrical Contractors was born. The business 
was a true partnership between the couple, with Bob servicing customers 
and Hopper managing the clerical side, while at home with a young family. 
Gabriel Contractors has supported the community through local sporting  
clubs, donating the business’ services and more.

Initially, Hopper became involved with the College as a parent. She then  
offered a hand in the canteen, assisted with College catering, became  
President of the Parents and Friends Society, was on the College Board and 
even spent two years as the College Netball Coach. In her later years, she and 
Bob also enjoyed getting out for a hit of golf.

Bob was involved with the local Lions club and was a member of the Knights 
of the Southern Cross. Within the College, he helped at sports days and with 
volunteering at events. Bob was more than happy to take a ‘background’ role 
– preferring to get things done “without too much fuss”.

In 2005, Bob passed away peacefully with family by his side.

In more recent times, Hopper has supported local community groups, like St 
Vincent de Paul Society and the Probus Club.

The dedication and passion that Bob and Hopper have had for not only 
the College, but our local community, is one that is greatly felt, but rarely  
recognised. The Gabriel name continues to support the College to this day 
with their family regularly offering assistance to the College’s Hospitality  
Students. Bob and Hopper are exceptional members of the community and 
worthy recipients 2019 Shining Light Awards.

Tickets ON SALE now! Purchase via at Ticketebo.com.au by searching 
Shining Light Awards.

Our 2019 Shining Light Award Night is on Saturday 26 October at  
Commodore on the Park!
This year we are recognising the following recipients:
- Tom Kosch
- Pam (deceased) and Brian (deceased) O’Connor
- Hopper and Bob (deceased) Gabriel
- Ken Green

Congratulations to these Old Scholars and College Community Members who 
will be celebrated in October.
To find out what the Shining Light Awards are all about, visit our website: 
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/old-scholars

Monday - Sarah Cutting
Tuesday -  Kate Pohlner
Wednesday - Lyn Wilson
Thursday - Sarah Cutting
Friday - Kate Pohlner

Monday - Cassie Edwards
Tuesday -  T.B.A
Wednesday - Lyn Wilson
Thursday - Sarah Cutting
Friday - Bernie Passauer

https://bit.ly/30ZK5Wj
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/old-scholars



